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Dear Ken Jeffries,

The Nattivak Hunters and Trappers Association would like to thank you for providing an
update on the Coastal Environmental Baseline Program that you and your team are
coordinating in Qikigtarjuaq.

On behalf of the Nattivak Hunters and Trappers Association | am pleased to inform you
that the Board has reviewed your project and the additional information provided to us,
specifically regarding the following research project:

® Baseline levels and physiological impacts of persistent contaminants in the
truncate softshell clam (Mya truncata) and characterization of intertidal
invertebrate communities near Qikigtarjuaq, Nunavut
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We are looking forward to hearing updates as this work moves forward during 2024.

Sincerely, Wi

Juilie Kuksiak
Chair
Nattivak Hunters and Trappers Association



